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34.
Mrs J A Semple (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether any overflow has occurred on the pipeline from the Molotedi Dam, North West, to Gaborone during the period 1 January 2006 to 31 January 2007; if not, why not; if so, (a) on what dates did the overflow occur, (b) how much water was lost and (c) what (i) was the value of the water in terms of rand and (ii) alternate arrangements were made to save the overflow water?
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REPLY:

The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry’s North West Regional Office, and the Water Utilities Corporation of Botswana have reported that they are not aware of any water losses occurring along the Tswasa pipeline, from the pump station at Mooiplaas on the Marico River, downstream of Molatedi Dam, to the end point at Gaborone Dam in Botswana, for the period 1 January 2006 to 31 January 2007, due to any failure in the pipeline or overflow of the break pressure tank in Botswana.

Furthermore, please also note that due to the low level of Molatedi Dam, water restrictions had been imposed on water supply from the Molatedi Dam, in terms of the Tswasa Agreement between Botswana and South Africa, from 1 November 2005 to 30 April 2006 and again from 1 November 2006 to date.

(a)
Falls away.
(b)
Falls away.

(c)(i)
Falls away.

(c)(ii)
Falls away.
